Graduate Program Council
Minutes 
March 3. 2010
Attendance: Susan Bakewell-Sachs, Kristin Bennett, Jean Graham, Susan Hydro, Donald Leake, Leslie Rice, Atsuko Seto , and Kathy Speaker

Excused: Esther Ball, Jody Eberly, and Terry Epperson 

Dean’s Report (Dean Bakewell-Sachs): No formal report

Report from the Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies (Assistant Dean Hydro): No formal report
Announcement:  March 17 Open Forum on Graduate Programs, 11:40-Noon, Music Building

Old Business: Discussion regarding the current comprehensive exam policy.  Graham stated and others concurred that respective programs should define the nature of the comprehensive exam experience. Speaker alluded to the Ed Tech culminating experience.  
1. The group suggested the following modifications to the “Comprehensive Examination and Other Culminating Experience” document:  

First paragraph, first sentence change: “Every graduate program…” to “Every graduate degree program…”  
Last paragraph, change:  “Comprehensive exams are scheduled during each semester: fall, winter, summer. Students must register for the comprehensive exam during registration periods for each semester. Specific exam dates may be obtained from the appropriate department.”

to
“Comprehensive exams are scheduled by individual programs. Students must register for the comprehensive exam during registration periods. Specific exam dates may be obtained from the appropriate program.”

2. Hydro indicated if a student is required to retake a comprehensive exam and the scheduled date falls outside the six year window for program completion, the student can request an extension to take the exam.  Hydro will update the comprehensive exam document accordingly.
3. Regarding the Graduate Appeals Process, Speaker suggested the process should mirror that of the Academic Integrity Policy

4. The group suggested the following modifications to the “Graduate Student Complaint/Appeal Committee Hearing Procedures” document: In item #1 revise to: 5 work days.
5. Speaker offered to review the current procedures to determine if it is aligned with the undergraduate policy. Hydro offered to merge the Comprehensive Exam Appeals Process document.  

New Business:  A suggestion was offered that the group considers reviewing the process for students to transfer from one program to another.  It was also suggested that the group discuss a possible “code of conduct” policy regarding “on-line” behavior.
